Distance Education Committee - Written Report
February 10, 2010
The meeting was opened by John Newman, chairman of the Distance Education Committee by email to all committee members.
Members: John Newman, Joe Bradley, Bob Byram, Stephanie Davis, Jim Elithorp, Cheryl Gregersen, Bob Hannu, Thomas Matula, Margaret Puccinelli, DJ Smith

1. Senate action item will be required for approval of revised IAV Policies to be placed on the Great Basin College website (see attached). 
Bob Hannu offered some background information for reasons of the revision as follows:
Hello Folks-

Just a little background on the document and why there are changes to it now (right after it was finally approved).

Garry Heberer and I worked on the original version of this a couple of years ago in response to an increasingly frequent situation where students (not departments) were contacting us directly to add IAV sites outside of GBC's service area.  This was causing concerns about not only getting approval for the additional site from the instructor and department, but also getting the required approval from the College into whose territory we wanted to offer the class.  During the revision of the document, several other "observational" points were added, more for internal consumption than for the "outside world".

As to the primary reason for the proposed revisions, in the time between the original drafting of the document and when it was approved by President's council, GBC underwent a substantial changes in the process we use to add sections of classes.  Most of the changes I made to this document reflected our migration from a "paper based" system for class adds/drop/changes to the current web based system.

Even though this document was only recently approved by President's Council, we have been operating under it's guidelines for the past three semesters.  We offer a number of classes to sites outside of our service area (such as Caliente and Lovelock) and have found that having these guidelines in place (even if not formally approved) has eliminated much confusion.  I would be interested in finding out, now that we are focusing on the document again, if anyone on this committee has any input or concerns about the topics covered in the guidelines.

Thanks!

Robert Hannu

Interactive Video Coordinator

No objection was submitted by committee members and will be forwarded to the faculty senate for approval at the February 19 meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

John Newman – Chairman Distance Education 
